
 
 

June 17, 2020 
Dear Families, 
 
After connecting with many families with enrolled siblings, a decision has been made to reinstate our 10% 
sibling discount, as it was applied to your tuition prior to COVID closures. 
 
These are certainly difficult times and complicated new realities that we are all working to better understand and 
navigate.  While we will be reinstating our sibling discount, immediately, our temporary COVID Surcharge Fee will 
remain in place. 
 
While increasing costs is never an easy decision, in this case, it was the only way to remain open.  As we’ve shared 
throughout this crisis, even in good times, our profit margins were in the single digits and, now, we are truly 
working through models that can simply keep us in business.   
 
When we closed our doors in March, tuition became optional for families and we took in substantially less. While 
our teachers were furloughed, we still had to pay the bills the has kept our business operational and positioned to 
reopen our doors.   
 
While we understand the value of your time, we also want to provide a link to this article from the Center for 
American Progress, published prior to COVID, in 2018, which offers some excellent insights into the complexity of 
early education financials.  
 
In full transparency, even with the COVID surcharge, we expect to be operating at a loss as we reopen.  Under new 
regulations, our schools will lose capacity.  Adhering to new safety precautions, will also mean increasing our 
floating and substitute teaching staff.  
 
Other providers have already had to permanently close their doors, and others are electing to stay closed until the 
fall to see if financial outlooks take a turn for the better.  We are also seeing other programs reluctantly add a 
surcharges.  While we are still not the most expensive in the region, we are striving to be as transparent as 
possible—we know that without increases, under these circumstances, we run the risk of closing our doors for 
good.  Our hope is to temporarily apply this fee to serve families now and then eliminate this surcharge as our 
enrollment rebounds and our costs surrounding COVID decrease. 
 
We understand that simply “going back to how it was” is neither responsible nor possible.  That could mean that 
center-based care as it now stands may not be the fit it was for all families who depended on it prior to the 
pandemic.  While we absolutely want to welcome everyone back, we understand.   
 
Again, our COVID Surcharge is designed to be temporary.  If you would like to consider reducing your schedule 
temporarily or switching locations so tuition is more in line with your budget, we are happy to discuss potential 
solutions.  We hope to welcome you back into our school, whether now or in the future.  
 
With gratitude, 
Lindsay 
Lindsay Hoffman, President; Building Blocks Early Education Centers & Child World’s Academy 
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